
“Out of Network” Policy

Your dental benefits and insurance are a contract between you, your employer and the
insurance company. Therefore, it is the patient’s responsibility to know if each dentist at
Hutchens Family Dentistry is “in network” with your insurance plan before any scheduled visits.
While Hutchens Family Dentistry makes every effort to help you determine your coverage, we
contract directly with the insurance companies. We are not part of the contract between you,
and/or your employer and the insurance company. We will not, on your behalf, resolve
any enrollment discrepancies. Such enrollment issues are yours and/or your employers
responsibility. Therefore, if you are seen by either dentist with “out of network” benefits with
your particular insurance or benefits plan, you will be responsible for payment to Hutchens
Family Dentistry for all charges.

IT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO KNOW IF EACH DENTIST IS “IN NETWORK” WITH YOUR
INSURANCE OR BENEFITS PLAN. YOU WILL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR FULL COST OF
SERVICES NOT PAID BY INSURANCE.

Patient/Guardian Signature______________________________________________________

Date_____________________________


